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Electrical Safety for all New Zealanders through the on-going competency of electrical workers.

EWRB Highlights 2002
• Adoption of a revised Strategic Plan.
• Outsourcing of some essential services to Ministry of Economic Development “Centres of Excellence”.
• Establishment of online relicencing.
• Development of upgraded guidelines for the supervision of electrical work.
• Introduction of the Board’s own newsletter – ELECTRON.
• Further developments in risk based competency auditing.
• Continuing reduction in the time to process complaints and hear disciplinary cases.
• Development of draft minimum standards for biennial refresher courses.
• Progress with industry training requirements to ensure the essential performance capability of electrical
workers.
• Ongoing review of regulations and the EnergySafe legislative programme.

REPORTS

Presiding Member’s Report
The Electrical Workers Registration Board has pleasure in presenting its 9th annual report.

Board Membership
This year, to a large degree, you have been served by a new Board membership. It has become obvious that
these new Board members each have their own particular forte with respect to our industry.
Tim Elms has shown his continued interest in and dedication to the training aspect of the many apprentices
and trainees in our industry. His knowledge of both apprentice and unit standard systems coupled with his
“back to basics” approach to electrical contracting has proved invaluable.
The total involvement of Dennis Amiss in the Appliance Service sector of the industry is illustrated by his
constant vigilance regarding the interests of the very large proportion of Registered Service Technicians in
our industry (who now represent 33% of all electrical registrations).
Brian Velvin, registered electrician and inspector, maintains his concerns for the regulatory functions of the
Board. As another active electrical contractor he brings to the Board an understanding of the difficulties and
idiosynchrasies faced by many electricians, electrical inspectors and electrical contractors.
Recent Board appointee Tom Leong is well known and highly respected in our industry. His many years
of service in the supply sector bring to the Board a wealth of knowledge and invaluable experience in that
regard. This is coupled with his vast knowledge of the Electricity Act, the Regulations, Codes of Practice
and New Zealand Standards.
Another recent appointee, Deborah Rundle, has brought to the Board considerable experience in dispute
resolution, group facilitation and consumer issues. It is important to remember the role of our lay members
on the Board and the balance they bring, particularly with respect to the concerns of the general public.
The continuity brought about by the second term lay member and Deputy Presiding Member, Barrie Mason,
has proved invaluable to this current Board. Barrie is serving his fourth year on the Board and has helped
maintain the stability needed with a changing Board membership. His background as CEO and director of
a number of companies, has been a major asset.
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